
HOKOWHITU SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 
         Friday the 4th of April 2025 

 
Important Upcoming Events 2025 

 

UPDATE FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 
Kia ora koutou 
Ngā mihi kia koutou 
 

 

We wish Mrs Gifford Moore and her selected Kids Lit Quiz team all the very best at the inter school quiz being 
held next Monday. 

Mrs GM has been training a hugely enthusiastic squad of over 40 Y 5/6 ākonga for this event - every one of 
them a lover of literature!  What a fantastic thing to love. 

Selecting the final teams was extremely challenging - congratulations to everyone who formed the squad and 
special congratulations to the teams that will represent us next week. 

Amos S, Harrison I, Anita C, Ruby A, Georgia I, Freddie C , Aarush M, Minoo H.  

Our reserves are Felix A and Maia S. 
 

This is an example of us working toward Strategic Goal 1: 

Ensuring all ākonga gain confidence and experience success in literacy 

 

24 March - 9 April - Badminton sessions 

11 April - A CHANGE OF FOCUS - Non - uniform (mufti) day.  
Wear your own clothes instead of school uniform today (this is instead of 
the planned house t-shirt day) 
- 3pm Last day of school for Term 1 

28 April - 8.50am School opens for Term 2 

2 May - Report 1 for 2025 comes home today 

NEW ITEM 
5 and 6 May 

5.30pm - 6.30pm 

- Celebrating Learning Evenings - a chance for you to pop into school on one of 
these nights, chat with kete teachers and enjoy looking at learning with your child 
Surnames A - L come on Monday, Surnames M - Z, come on Tuesday 

NEW ITEM 
13 May 

- 5.30pm Board meeting in the staffroom - everyone welcome 

19 May - 11am School Cross Country races 

30 May 
 

- Teacher only day - SCHOOL IS CLOSED. Staff will be undertaking PLD in the new 
mathematics curriculum with our Kahui Ako colleagues 



END OF TERM WHOLE SCHOOL REWARD 

The tamariki  have worked hard to earn STRIVE vouchers all term. Part of the voucher goes into one of the jars 
in the office as a vote towards a ‘whole school reward’ at the end of the term. The winning reward for this term 
is a ‘non uniform’ day, so next Friday the 11 April, school uniform does not need to be worn to school. 
 

MINISTRY OF EDUCATION UPDATES 

2025 is a year of significant changes in education. Along with the introduction of new curriculum documents for 
both literacy and numeracy, the government has set a target for 80% of students to be attending school more 
than 90% of the time. Please see recent newsletters for the diagram outlining the ‘traffic light’ Stepped 
Attendance Response that we have been given. 

School aged children should be at school every day, except when they are medically unwell (or in the case of 
exceptional circumstances such as bereavement). 
 

We are setting goals for attendance here at school and our target for Term 1 is to have  80% of our ākonga 
attending regularly over the whole school. We have set this target by looking at trends of attendance at our 
kura in Term 1 over time. 
 

Attendance data from Week 8  was again lower than our target - we had 78% of the ākonga schoolwide 
attending regularly (more than 90% of the time). We are getting close again! 

Let’s step that up again, we really want to get back into the 80%+ bracket. 

                                                      

Hokowhitu School Weekly Attendance Report - Term 1 Week 8 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

You will be advised  of your child’s term one attendance in this year’s first written report that will be coming 
home early next term. We are happy to work together to develop a plan to improve regular attendance. Please 
feel free to make contact with us if you would like to discuss any challenges that you have with getting your 
tamariki to school on a regular basis. 



NORTHERN CLUSTER INTERSCHOOL SWIMMING SPORTS 
Congratulations to our participants in yesterday’s cluster swimming sports. You all swam with 100% effort and 
represented our kura proudly. We took SECOND place overall  from all the Y 5/6  Northern Cluster Schools 
entered -  a fantastic achievement! 
Special congratulations to the following people who placed in their races: 
William C: Y 6 boys 1st 25m breaststroke, 2nd 50m freestyle, 1st 100m medley, 2nd medley relay team, 2nd 
freestyle relay  
Chase J: Y 6 boys 3rd 25m freestyle, 2nd freestyle relay 
Amos: Y 6 boys 2nd medley relay team 
Bailey C: Y 6 girls 2nd 25m butterfly, 3rd 50m freestyle, 3rd 100m medley, 
3rd medley relay team 
Mila P: Year 6 girls 3rd medley relay team 
Ruby A: Year 6 girls 3rd medley relay team 
Edward W:  Y 5 boys 2nd 50m freestyle, 2nd freestyle relay 
James Z: Y 5 boys 2nd 25m breaststroke 
Tyson Y: Y 5 boys 2nd 25m backstroke, 2nd 25m butterfly, 2nd 100m 
medley, 2nd freestyle relay 
Isabella S: Y 5 girls 2nd 25m freestyle, 1st 50m freestyle, 
Isla D: Y 5 girls 1st 25m backstroke, 2nd 25m butterfly, 1st 100m medley 
Dauen C: Y 5 girls 1st 25m breaststroke 
 

SECOND-HAND UNIFORM  

Our second-hand uniform that is sold through the office is going to be unavailable to purchase NEXT WEEK and 
possibly some of week 1. We are required to move all of our stock in this room due to the roofing work getting 
done in the school holidays. We will still have some uniforms available for any ‘accidents’ that may occur at 
school as they are kept elsewhere. 

Thank you for your understanding.  

 

LEARNING COACHES PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT 
Across the school there is a focus using Structured Literacy as an 
approach for teaching a learning. 
Our Learning Coaches are a big part of learning in our classrooms, 
so throughout the year we provide opportunities for them to 
upskill and develop their skills in line with what is being taught in 
the classroom. Thank you Mrs Hodge for taking this training today. 

 

RIPPA RUGBY 

A big well done to all the tamariki who participated in 
tricky conditions today! Lots of fun was had and lots of 
experience was gained. 

 

Thank you to all the parents and supporters who came 
to cheer from the side-lines and who helped with 
transportation.  
 

A reminder to please bring back sports uniforms on 
Monday please. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



DUATHLON 

Written by Anne, Minoo and Olivia S 

“On Thursday the 3rd of April the years 1-3 had their Hokowhitu School Duathlon. From 11:30-12:45. Everybody 
was amazing, Ka pai!!! Having to do running and biking is a lot of work. Congratulations to everyone that placed 
and tried their best. Thank you to all teachers and parents for their support and help. These are how some 
people felt before and after the race. The top  three (years 2-3) competitors after the race felt happy,  a little 
tired and thought it was fun. Some of the top three boys said it was tiring and easy, as some also had the stitch. 
TINO PAI!!! to everyone who participated in the races!” 

 
ATAWHAI AWARDS 
Congratulations to the following people who were recognised this morning for showing atawhai (kindness) 
towards others at our kura. 
 
TKW: Mohammed Arfad  S - you are such a pleasure to have in Waka. You are a caring and helpful member of 
our kete who always pays attention when given instructions. You have made friends and you always show 
kindness by sharing and including others. Keep it up! 
 
TKP: Marley C/W - Marley - What a star you are! Your kindness, positivity and 'can do' attitude is everything we 
have asked of our TKP learners this term. You embrace the value of atawhai in everything you do. You can be 
relied upon to complete tasks asked of you and are looked upon as a leader within our kete. Keep being you 
Marley - for you are awesome!! 
 
TKM: Frankie G - You are always showing kindness to teachers and classmates. We can always rely on you to 
listen and complete tasks correctly. You are a great role model for others and teach them how to treat others 
respectfully. We appreciate the atawhai you show daily in Te Kete Manawa. 
 
TKA: Muhammad Qasim I - You are such a kind member of our kete because you are always happy to include 
others at playtimes. We appreciate you taking time to support people. You have a kind and gentle nature which 
makes you a pleasure to be around.  
 
TKT: Charlie T - Ka rawe Charlie T - you are a shining example of manaakitanga, always the first to offer kind 
words and support to others. You go out of your way to help those in need, whether it’s lending stationery, 
offering a helping hand, or simply sharing your positive attitude. Your warm and caring nature makes our 
classroom a better place. Mīharo koe – keep spreading your kindness! 
 
STAFF: Ms O’Connor - Ms O’Connor showed atawhai by picking and delivering delicious fruit to the staffroom 
for staff to enjoy and/or share with a child who had forgotten a piece of fruit. Thank you for showing atawhai in 
this way Kathryn, he whetu koe. 

 

 

 

 



EGGS 
Did you know you can get fresh free-range eggs delivered to 
the school office every Thursday? 
Use the code SCH-003 and $1 per dozen will get donated 
back to our school community! 

                                                  
Wishing everyone a lovely weekend. 
 
Ngā mihi nui 
Lin Dixon 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Update from the School Board 
 
Tēnā koutou, 
 
Last week the Board held its second meeting of the year, after we want to acknowledge how much 
has happened since the start of the school year. In the last couple of weeks, we have had an ERO 
evaluation visit and the annual visit from our auditor. Our staff are beginning to teach not one but 
two new curriculums: literacy and maths. And of course, there’s a building project! 
 
The roof replacement project is funded by the Ministry of Education as part of our ten year property 
plan, and it’s taken a long time to get from an item on a plan to having contractors on site. I want to 
especially acknowledge the time that Lin and Villi (our property portfolio holder) have put into this 
process, including meetings during the last summer holidays. 
 
So far this year we’ve also approved the school budget for the year, which includes a significant 
increase in spending on learning coaches. Also, we’ve reviewed several key policies as part of our 
regular review cycle. Revised policies on delegations and child protection have been approved and 
can now be found on the school website, and reviews of the assessment and health and safety 
policies are underway. 
 
Looking ahead, we want to signal that the next Board elections will take place in term 3. We will 
provide more information about this process over the next few months, and more insight into 
what’s involved in being on the Board, but for now it’s worth thinking about whether you might be 
interested in putting yourself forward for such a role - or encouraging someone you think should 
have a go! 
 
Ngā mihi nui, 
 
Philip Steer 
 



Important Information for Parents & Guardians 
 

- Please respect the privacy of all ākonga when taking photos or videos. Please do not publish 
any photos containing other children from any school event. 

 
- Please look out for kete 

newsletters - these include additional specific dates/events for that kete. 

 
 

Ways to Contact The Office When Your Child Will Be Late Or Absent 
Email - office@hokowhitu.school.nz 

Phone (You can also leave a voicemail) - 06 357 9667 
App - See how to download the App below 
https://hokowhituprimary.apps.school.nz/ 

School cell phone (you can ring or text this number) - 027 357 9021 
 

Please contact us as soon as you know your child will be late or is not coming to school as it can take a long 
time to contact everybody that doesn’t contact us. We do this to ensure your child is safe and not a missing 

child. Please do not contact the teacher directly, they don’t always see emails when they are teaching. Thank 
you. 

 
 

Please download our school App if you haven't already, all IMPORTANT/URGENT notifications 
will come through this channel. Follow the directions as stated below 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:office@hokowhitu.school.nz
https://hokowhituprimary.apps.school.nz/


SPORTS 
 
T-BALL 
Hokowhitu Penguins - The Hokowhitu Penguins team did incredibly well this 
term! They showed fantastic sportsmanship, kindness and courage in every 
game they played. Well done Uriah, Te Paia, Wyatt, Manaaki, Harrison and 
Marley for all your fantastic work this season!  
 
SUMMER HOCKEY 
Hokowhitu Meerkats - 
The Meerkats finished up the season with a very hard fought, but unlucky loss, 
to Milson 0-1. Throughout the season the team worked extremely hard on 
their fundamental skills and teamwork, which really showed in each game as 
everybody became more confident, especially the team members that were 
new to hockey. A big well done to everyone, it has been a really fun season! 
 
 
SPORTS UNIFORMS  
We hire out our sports uniforms for the calendar year. Please ensure when registering for a sport you also hire a 
sports uniform. You only need to do this once a year. All uniforms get returned at the end of the year. If they do 
not get returned, you will get invoiced the $70 for a replacement uniform, thank you. 
 
WINTER HOCKEY (Years 1-6) - This is OPEN on Kindo NOW. 
Registrations are now open for year 1-6 players who wish to play Winter Hockey. 
Games will be played on Sundays - at The Twin Turfs - Beginning Sunday the 4th of May. The season will finish 
on the 10th of August. 
Fees for the season will be $42 for years 1 and 2 and $45 for years 3-6 
All players will require their own hockey stick and mouth guards and shin pads are compulsory. 
Coaches will be required for all teams - practices are not required unless parents are available to do so. 
The season will run for 12 weeks over terms 2 & 3. 
 
To register follow the link here - https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop/q2.shtml?shop=Hokowhitu%20School. 

 
Registrations close at 12pm on Friday the 8th of April 
Unfortunately, no late registrations can be accepted. 

 
BASKETBALL 2025 (Years 3-6) - This is now CLOSED. Unfortunately, no late registrations can be accepted. 

 

 

If you have any sports related questions please feel free to contact 

- Carlee Hodge - c.hodge@hokowhitu.school.nz OR 

- Stacey Tayler - s.tayler@hokowhitu.school.nz  

 

 

 

 

https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop/q2.shtml?shop=Hokowhitu%20School.
mailto:c.hodge@hokowhitu.school.nz
mailto:s.tayler@hokowhitu.school.nz


Sports available at Hokowhitu School for 2025 
We will let you know in upcoming newsletters and through the School App when these sports 

are open on Kindo. 

 
(Please note Rugby and Winter Soccer are CLUB sports, these ARE NOT offered at Hokowhitu School). 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Term 1  Term 2 Term 3 Term 4 

Netball -  
Years 5 & 6 

Basketball -   
Years 3 - 6 

Futsal - Years 3 - 6  Summer Soccer - Years 0 - 6  

Summer Hockey - 
Years 1 - 6 

Winter Hockey -  
OPEN NOW ON 
KINDO 
Years 1 - 6 

T-Ball - Years 0 - 2 
 

Netball - Years 0 - 4 
 

Badminton -  
Years 5 & 6 

 
Badminton - Years 4, 5 & 6 Summer Hockey - Years 0 - 6 

   
Touch Rugby - Years 0 - 6  

   
Volleyball - Years 4, 5 & 6   

These sports are 
available in term one 
and they close for 
registration in week 
2 of term 1.  

These sports are 
available in term two 
and three and they 
close for registration 
in week 9 of term 1. 

These sports are available in 
terms three and/or four and 
registration closes in term 3. 

These sports are available in 
term four and they close for 
registration in term 3. 



 
 
ACHIEVEMENT AWARDS 

 

Te Kete Wakahuia                                                            
A big Hokowhitu and Waka welcome to Honatana. 
Sanumi - For great work in literacy. 
Manaki-Vai - For stepping up and following our class rules. 
Coda - For being a creative builder with our equipment. 
Reyansh - For trying hard when writing letters. 
Keepa - For working hard in your literacy workshops. 
Anewa - For being a kind and caring friend. Tino pai.                                                        
Melinesi - For your exquisite poppy art.  
Freya - For your super neat handwriting. 
 
Te Kete Pounamu 
Riley - For fantastic thinking and explanations in maths. 
Navya - For including others in games and activities. 
Hemi - For fantastic effort with our daily fitness. 
Eliza - For stepping up and trying new activities. 
Lucy B - For sharing her artistic creations with the class. 
Greta - For fabulous family of facts mahi at maths workshop. 
 
Te Kete Manawa  
Aadarsh - For making a bar graph using the data from our glyphs. 
Cooper - For demonstrating an improvement in reading. 
Harper - For lovely book presentation in literacy. 
Jude - For successfully completing subtraction problems using regrouping. 
Baoyu - For your hard work during our code spelling lessons.  
Delenaa - For successfully adding a where and a when to improve her sentences.  
Kiel - For practicing and understanding how to solve subtraction problems with regrouping. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

ACHIEVEMENT AWARDS 

 
Te Kete Aronui 
Ihaia - For great reading comprehension in his group work. 
Isla F - For great ideas and sharing them with your maths group. 
Pippa - For excellent effort in daily fitness. 
Felix - For great work in Kid Lit Quiz sessions. 
Tyson - For great work with verbs (past, present, and future). 
Leo Y -  For great skills in badminton. 
Ameerah - For great effort with your maths learning.  
Lukson - For making good choices in and out of the classroom.  
Rohan - For solving maths problems using great strategies. 
 
Te Kete Tangaroa 
Marley - For outstanding work in maths. 
Harry - For stepping up in writing to write an interesting story. 
Bailey - For focus and perseverance in maths to realise success. 
Lucy - For great use of idioms in her writing. 
Olivia H - For producing an excellent piece of art. 
Jaimie - For excellent writing. 
Matty -  For excellent paragraphs in your writing this week. 
Leon - For taking pride in Turitea. You are always on the lookout for jobs to do around our whānau. 
Chase - For being a risk taker in maths. You are not worried about making mistakes, using them as learning 
opportunities. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



COMMUNITY NOTICES 
 
Winter football season starts after the April school holidays and registrations are now open to join the Ruahine 
AFC, the only club in Palmerston North that is exclusively for juniors. There are football 
programmes for all primary school aged children from Year 1 up to Year 6. Information about 
the season can be found on our website and registrations can be made online 
at www.ruahineafc.co.nz or if you have any question, please enquire 
at info@ruahineafc.co.nz. We would love to have you join us for the winter season! 

 

 
 
 

http://www.ruahineafc.co.nz/
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